
Page 1

Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks
Floor 1, 135 St Clair Ave W
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Telephone: (416) 314-7989

Ministère de l’Environnement, de la 
Protection de la nature et des Parcs
1er étage, 135 av St. Clair O
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Téléphone : (416) 314-7989

September 27, 2023

Zoran Cocov, President and CEO
1932425 Ontario Inc.
992 Albion Road, No. 201
Toronto, Ontario
M9V 1A7

Dear Zoran Cocov:

Re: Application for Approval
STP serving 5781 Rama Road
Ramara Township, County of Simcoe
Reference Number 3887-CHTPJU

As per the request received from Michael Varty dated September 15, 2023, a completion date of 
FN consultation process is not available and that this process may take time to conclude. As 
such, the above-noted file is now administratively closed.

If you wish to pursue your original proposal in the future, you are required to submit all of the 
information related to the completed FN consultation process, along with a copy of this letter and 
details of any other updates related to the proposed works.

Please submit the above information to the ministry as soon as it is available, via an e-mail to 
Yuefeng Zhang (Yuefeng.Zhang@ontario.ca) and Fariha Pannu (Fariha.Pannu@Ontario.ca). The 
ministry will review the submitted information for completeness and if satisfied, the ministry will 
re-open the file, and continue the technical review.

The submitted application fee in the amount of $6,200 will be retained by the ministry and will 
be transferred to the ministry initiated ECA application upon re-opening of the file. 

 We also emphasize that under section 20.2 of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act, 
(Act) you are required to obtain an approval under section 20.3 of Part II.1 of the Act before 
construction, alteration, extension or replacement of any sewage works.
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If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Khalid Hussain, Senior Wastewater 
Engineer at khalid.hussain@ontario.ca.

Yours truly,

Fariha Pannu, P.Eng.
Director
appointed for the purposes of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act

KH/

c: District Manager, MECP Barrie District.
Michael Varty, EnVision Consulataion Ltd.

         


